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Linwood High School

Stirling Drive, 

Linwood 

PA3 3NB

Tel: 0300 300 1333


                                                                                Children’s Services
Head Teacher:  Gillian Bowie
9th August 2023 

Dear Parent/Carer 

RETURN TO SCHOOL ARRANGEMENTS – August 2023
I am delighted to be welcoming our pupils back to Linwood High School on Wednesday 16th August.

I hope you have had an enjoyable summer break.

I am hoping to address any questions you may have in this communication, which will cover: 

· New S1 pupils 

· Uniform  

· School meals

· Pupil entrances

· Visitor access to the school 

New S1 pupils 

We have everything in place to support our new S1 in their first days of school.  At 8.50 am, S1 pupils will be welcomed into the school from the rear playground and divided into their class sets. All the information they need to make a successful start to their S1 in Linwood High School will be issued.  Support staff will accompany them between and during classes. This will help them to familiarise themselves with the school layout and their timetable. 

Pupils will be dismissed at 2.50 pm as normal at the end of the day. 

Uniform and equipment 

It is expected that all young people will wear the full Linwood High uniform on their return to school. We are very proud of Linwood High School and our uniform as we believe it promotes a sense of equity and belonging to the school community.  

Noted below is a reminder of what we expect our pupils to wear, and we fully support Renfrewshire Council policy on school uniform.   

· Black Blazer with school logo

· White shirt or blouse with school tie (light blue junior tie, dark blue senior)

· Smart black trousers or skirt 

· Plain black jumper or cardigan

· Black footwear 

Please note that branded clothing, denim jeans and black leggings are not part of the school uniform and we do ask that pupils remove coats, scarves, and hooded tops in class as they again are not part of the uniform.

School ties and blazers are available from School Wear Made Easy. Please contact the school if you have any issues obtaining school uniform.

School Meals 

There is a full dining facility for morning interval and lunchtime.  Pupils may bring their own snacks and packed lunch. We operate a cashless catering system which many of you will already have Parent Pay in place for.  New S1 pupils will receive their parent pay information letter and pin code on Wednesday. Please be aware that due to one of our pupils having a severe nut allergy, no nuts or products containing nuts can be brought into the school at any time. 
No pupils have permission to leave school grounds during the morning interval and S1 pupils cannot leave school grounds at lunchtime. 

Information regarding applying for free school meals and clothing grants can be found here https://bit.ly/3bN9sWv
Pupil Entrances
Pupils will enter the school building via the following doors when the bell goes at 8.50 am:

S1 – S3 through the door at the street area

S4 - S6 through the main pupil entrance

Visitor access to the school 

As always, we seek to provide a welcoming environment for our parents. Should you wish to come into the school it is always best to contact the school office in the first instance to arrange a suitable time.  Often unplanned visits cannot be accommodated.  

Pupils being collected for appointments during the day should be met by parents or carers at the front of the school building. 

Pupils travelling to school by car should be dropped off on Stirling Drive unless you have a specific arrangement with the school. I ask that all parents and carers do not enter and drop off in the school grounds. 

I look forward to welcoming our pupils back on Wednesday 16th and hope this letter provides some information to get session 2023-24 off to a great start. 

Yours sincerely 
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Gillian Bowie

Head Teacher  

Director of Children’s Services: Steven Quinn
Council Headquarters, Renfrewshire House, Cotton Street, Paisley PA1 1TZ

Website:  www.renfrewshire.gov.uk

